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“Semper Fidelis”                                                        “Always Faithful”

PFC Bruce Larson Detachment – 1242

“We’re not done serving. We never will be”

MCL # 1242 Meeting Minutes --  13 March 2018
***  MCL Command Officers meeting was held on Monday 12 March 2018 - to discuss and prepare topics of discussion for the monthly MCL meeting - in attendance :  Commandant Gunter,  SVC Stamos, JVC Mulkeen, JA Christmas,  Adjutant / Paymaster Ault,  Web Sgt Haines 
MCL Monthly Meeting Minutes:  13 March 2018
Marine Social Hour starting at 18:30 to 19:30 was a huge success -- Chef Bill Haines and his Assistant Frank Christmas did a great job --- Join us !!
19 Marines in attendance

Marines:  Commandant Gunter, SVC Stamos, JVC Mulkeen, JA Christmas, Past Commandant Clark, Adjutant / Paymaster Ault, Web Sgt Haines, Sgt/Arms Robinson,   Chaplain Lark,  Golden, Stoughton, Sullivan, Kimmer, Spirelis, Jacobus, Wilkins, Mitchell, Walsh, Flax
7 Guests --  Erin Wilkins, Dave Ward, Denny Mathias, Nettie Lark, Shannon McAtear, Mike Rainey, Mecklenburg County Sheriff Irwin Carmichael
1.  Presentation of Detachment Scholarship Award for FY 18 to Erin Wilkins, daughter of Marine John Wilkins -- check for $1000, Distinguished Citizen plaque and medal / ribbon along with Detachment Challenge Coin -- Erin is studying to be a  Veterinarian / Surgeon at NC State --- an outstanding choice for the 1st Detachment Scholarship Award Congratulations Erin !!!  Well done !!

2.  Shannon McAtear -- retired U S ARMY Helicopter Pilot discussed his organization Seakers Aquatic which is a Christian organization and a 501 C- 3 nonprofit where troubled and disabled youth are given the opportunity to believe in themselves and better themselves through Aquatics and developing the individual attitude and educational skills needed today  --  go to www.seakers.org for more information - definitely a worthy and great cause.
3.  Mike Rainey - Professional Fundraiser spoke to us about his company's ability to organize various types of fundraiser activities - such as golf tournaments, auctions, dinners,  - no cost to organization and minimal organization involvement - works on a sliding scale percentage per event. Guest of Jim Spirelis -- good information and worth pursuing for future activities

4.  Mecklenburg County Sheriff Irwin Carmichael -- has been with the Sheriff's Department since 1986 - alot of growth -- stopped in to discuss various programs being offered to inmates to help them develop into solid citizens.

Opening Ceremony -  
Applications for Membership -  Adjutant reported no applications at this time
Ceremony of Initiation -- N/A
Minutes from the February  2018 MCL meeting with corrections were approved by the Detachment - motion by Frank Christmas and Dave Stoughton seconded.  
Correspondence received:
Commandant Gunter read an email received by Bill Haines from Arla Larson - widow of PFC Bruce Larson Thanking Commandant Andretta and the Detachment for remembering and honoring her husband PFC Bruce Larson --- ( i.e. - through Bill Haines' efforts --- he has located PFC Bruce Larson's sisters who each received the "Marine " plaque inscribed with a picture of PFC Bruce Larson -- Arla Larson and Dawn Larson ( PFC Larson's daughter -- also each received the above plaque, as well as an Honorary Member of the Detachment plaque -- a Detachment T/Shirt and Polo Shirt as well as a Detachment coin )  Many Thanks to Bill for locating the Larson family members and letting them know how we honor and appreciate PFC Bruce Larson.
Report of Health Issues:

Commandant Andy Andretta -- needs our prayers -  continually battling kidney cancer and is  awaiting a kidney transplant - Andy is now in Stage 5 Kidney Cancer
Chuck Lark -- our beloved Chaplain - needs our prayers, phone calls and continued support 
Ken Spiller is at home recovering from his  stroke in September  and he is making good progress - please all - keep in touch with Ken
Blu Walsh - doing well from his treatments for bladder cancer.
Please keep all the above in your thoughts and prayers each and every day !!!
Report of other Marines in sickness and distress:

1.  M/Sgt John Grindle - Korean War Veteran and Past Department SVC and Det # 1197 Chaplain recently passed away.
2.  SGTMAJOR Robert Cleary - the 10th SgtMajor of the Marine Corps -- served 36 years passed away recently as well.

3.  Reported by Frank Christmas that Don Hampton who is the Father of Jimmy Hampton passed away 

Thoughts and Prayers to all !!!

Paymaster Reports ---  
Bob Ault reported the 1 March 2018 Roster has 52 Marines with 9 in delinquent status thus a Net Marines Active and Current of 43 Marines ( 16 Life Members and 27 Annual Dues Members ) plus 4 Honorary Members ( non dues paying ) 
Paymaster reviewed the Cash Balance report for Period # 8 February 2018  -- we have a cash balance of $ 8,000.00 in the Scholarship Fund, $1,354.23 in the Facilities Fund, Gun Raffle FY 18 Net Sales of $3986.38 and $ 8413.38 in the Operating Fund thus a Total Balance of $ 21,753.99  cash on hand as of 28 February 2018.  The motion to approve the Paymaster reports was made by Frank Christmas and seconded by Billy Stamos -- motion approved by the Detachment. 
Officer's Reports:  
Commandant, SVC, JA, Adjutant, Chaplain, - no reports --  Boy Scout Liaison  - Niall reported on behalf of Jack Healy that there are no scheduled Eagle Scout awards.
JVC Niall Mulkeen reported on the results of the Militaria show - gross sales of $1172 with $300 paid to the American Legion for rent and $70 for Flyers - thus a net profit of $802 to the Detachment -- Thanks Niall for you efforts on this project

Sgt at Arms - Jay Robinson advised that his Special Olympics teams that he coaches are doing quite well and that he is met is 100 hours volunteer requirement by his Employer - Bank of America -- which means that the Mecklenburg County Special Olympics will get a matching donation from Bank of America along with the Detachment contribution of $500 scheduled for payment in June.  Thus $1000 to a very worthy cause.  Thanks Jay for all your efforts.
Web Sgt / Public Relations -- Bill Haines reported that the Quarterly Newsletter, Larson's Legacy will be published by the end of the month -- Bill also discussed the new Detachment phone number managed through an app on his phone at a cost of $3.99 per month and Bill also passed around copies of the new Detachment Brochure - a tri fold printed on glossy paper -- it should be pointed out that Bill did the design and layout of the Brochure - thus saving the Detachment a lot of money in change fees and design. Thanks Bill for your efforts !!
Report of Standing Committees:

Ways & Means -- Bill Haines reported on the following upcoming events
Bucket Brigades ---  5 May 2018 next Detachment Bucket Brigade in Cornelius  -- at a new location ---- West Catawba and Jetton from 0900 - 1300  Mark the Date - we need everyone to participate

Shooting Competition for Toys for Tots --- will be held at the Lake Norman Shooting range on 30 June  -- great competition expected and all revenues will go to our T4T Foundation account for our purchase of toys in the 2018 Campaign  -- registration and formation of shooting teams is on-going
Scholarship Committee - Dave Stoughton - reported that  the Scholarship Committee is awaiting the selection of applicants from the JROTC program at Hopewell HS and also at West Mecklenburg HS - to be awarded in May.  Also Dave is still working with NASCAR Tech to establish criteria for a Scholarship Award - perhaps around Veteran's Day for a Veteran attending NASCAR Tech
USO - Blu Walsh reported that the USO is conducting a raffle at the present time - if interested in purchasing tickets - contact Blu 
Detachment Projects: covered under Ways & Means updates

Unfinished Business:

1.  Disposition of the Scooter -- Commandant Gunter is notifying other Detachments within the Department to see if there is any interest.
2.  Combat Wounded / Veteran sign -- Frank Christmas reported that he has sold 1 sign for $40 ( we paid $20 -- good profit ) and that he will be going to the Department meeting in Greenville, NC on April 21 --- any pre-orders of the signs - please let Frank know -- he will pick up signs at the meeting --

New Business: 
Care Packages --- Dave Ward - of Detachment #750 discussed the need for snack items for some recently deployed Marines to Bahrain --- items such as crackers etc  --- we would pack and ship the items --- still some unanswered questions -- project tabled till the next meeting. 

Good of League:

MCL Table Cover - arrived and on display at the meeting at the Commandant's table -- with our new logo -- looks great 
Commandant Gunter indicated that all paperwork for the ceremonial rifles has been completed and he will sign the Agreement with Cornelius PD to store the rifles soon
Announcements:

Election of Officers for the 2018 / 2019 term will be held  at the 10 April meeting with the Installation at the 8 May meeting - all current elected Officers have announced their intentions to run again for election, Commandant Gunter, SVC Stamos, JVC Mulkeen, JA Christmas.  
Bob Ault, Adjutant / Paymaster - announced that he will be taking a leave of absence from the Detachment and will be unable to participate in Detachment functions or meetings --  to care for his wife, Alice as she undergoes treatment for Esopheagl Cancer - Stage 4 ---  Commandant Gunter to appoint a new Adjutant, Paymaster or an Adjutant / Paymaster 

Historian  - 

Guests:

DoNC DVC Denny Mathias discussed the upcoming events for the Department -- and also left some information with the Detachment regarding qualifications for burial in Arlington 

Closing Ceremony - Marine Corps Hymn was sung by all with pride and honor  
Next Meeting -- Tuesday 10 April  2018  at 19:30 hours

Prepared by:
Robert K Ault, Adjutant / Paymaster

15 March 2018
UPCOMING EVENTS
1.  Easter Sunday -- 01 April 2018

2.  MCL Meeting -- Tuesday 10 April 2018 -- 7:30  -- Social Hour 6:30 to 7:30 - Officer Elections
3.  Bucket Brigade -- 5 May 2018 Cornelius ( Jetton & W. Catawba )

4.  MCL Meeting - 8 May -- 7:30  Social Hour 6:30 - 7:30 - Installation of Officers
5.  Memorial Day 28 May 

6.  Toys for Tots Shoot - Out -- 30 June -- Lake Norman Range
